Walden Woods 

     Board of Directors Meeting                                                    
May 27, 2009

Present:  Barbara D’Amaddio, Beth Goulet, Warren Johnson, Jay Malave, Barry Towers,       

                 Gail Twarkins, Charles Wimberley, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property 
                 Management

Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the April 29, 2009 meeting were approved as circulated.

Financial Report
See previously distributed report.

Property Manager Report
Cabanas-work was delayed due to vendor’s production schedule.  A second vendor was asked for a quote and indicated the cost would be comparable to installing vinyl. The board approved the allocation of $11,400.00 to install vinyl instead. Will be done after Labor Day.
Pool Opening-the flow meter was replaced again and the pool opened on Memorial Day 

Week-end.
Planters-the 7 planters around the pool have been replaced with a more durable quality and filled with flowers.

Stone Walls-have not yet met with the stone mason.

Entrance Sign-the Property Manager will obtain quotes for replacement. The building and Grounds Committee will do a walking inspection throughout the community.

Committee Reports

Environmental
Walking Trail- an 80 foot aspen was hanging over the trail and has been cut back. 
The beavers continue to damage existing trees.  Have not been able to contact nuisance control expert.

Carp have been placed in the pond by the pool.  It will take up to 2 seasons to determine if they are effective.
Buildings and Grounds

Signs and walls will be inspected and information given to the Property Manager
The President suggested to the committee that they have someone available to open the meeting house, pool, etc. for repairmen.
Meeting House
Still looking for new members. 

At the committee’s last meeting it was decided that more shelving is needed in the basement as well as better lighting.  The Property Manager will contact the electrical vendor and meet with Polly Ellis to evaluate. 

The screens for the kitchen and bathrooms need to be evaluated and re-installed.
The carpet will be cleaned in the near future.
Welcome

There was one visit to renters on Scarlet Lane. One was attempted in the Woodmoor Council with 2 visits are pending.

Standards
Joe Sikora has resigned from the committee. The Board and entire community say thank you to Joe for all his time and effort. The committee will need to find a new representative from the Village Council to replace him.
Kim Reed will replace Beth Goulet as representative for the Town Homes. We thank Beth for all her efforts.

So far, the AAI requests have been light.

Social
The pool party was successful with 80-85 people attending. The next event will be the end of summer ice-cream social on August 30.
Communications

Bob Ellis reported that he did not send out a reminder of the meeting, but will in the future.
Homeowners’ Forum

Ruth Casagrande of Hawthorne Drive has requested that work be finished on the pavers of her front walk. No one has responded.
Bob Ellis of Morning Glory Court asked if the cabana repairs were in the budget.  The answer was yes, the Board approved vinyl installation instead of the original repairs. The cost is comparable.  He also asked if the pool had adequate attendant coverage.  There are 3 attendants covering all the necessary hours. He also noted that algae and duckweed are already forming at the big pond and questioned if carp could be the answer to the problem.  We need to wait and see how the carp work at the small pond.  Would need a lot more carp for the larger pond. He also asked how homeowners would be notified about the two ad hoc committees (Development Rights and Council Boundaries).  The plan is for the committees to present their recommendations to the Conservancy Board for approval.  At that point, the homeowners would be asked for their approval. After a decision is made regarding council boundaries, the documents will be used as a guideline for budget formulation, maintenance, etc.  At some point, a surveyor will be hired and maps will be submitted to the town.  Such an expense is not included in this year’s budget. The plan is to give each homeowner a copy of the maps.
Old Business

Tag Sales-the decision was made to continue an annual community sponsored tag sale.  In addition, anyone moving would be able to have a sale with the approval of the Board. The amendment (Sec. 15.1) will need to be changed to the following:
     “The Conservancy reserves the right to sponsor no more than one annual event of this nature in which all Unit Owners and Walden Woods residents would be allowed to participate, and the Conservancy Board may, upon petition of a Unit Owner, allow an individual Unit Owner tag sale with such restrictions as the Board may set.”
New Business
Thank you Party for current WW volunteers-President Towers would like to host a party to honor all the residents who are presently volunteering their services to the community.  The Board approved an appropriation of no more than $75.00 for purchase of beverages.  He will provide snacks.
Ball field-a homeowner has suggested using the ball field as a tree nursery or as a community garden.  After some discussion, the Board decided to leave it as it is., at least until further discussion.

Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Conservancy will be held on Monday, June 22 at 7pm; executive session at 6:30pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

